


Dear parents and carers,

It is already week five of term one, 2023 and we are very busy ensuring the students are focusing on their
learning.  St Paul’s has joined the Catholic Education Initiative - Insight into Learning.  All staff have attended
professional learning and are engaging with other teachers from our system.  Miss Crawford (Year 3) and Mrs
Williams (Year 1) will take on the roles of Instructional Leader Teacher Practice and will be engaging with
instructional coaches throughout this year to continue to develop their pedagogical knowledge and
understanding about the Science of Learning and to put it into practice in their classrooms.  We are so
excited to see the outcome of these changes in our practice.

We have made a few changes this year:
● “active uniform” - all students are allowed to wear their sports uniform each day
● students can wear the formal uniform in 2023
● Newsletter regularity will depend on the communication survey responses (see link on page 6)
● Children will be sent to ‘RETHINK’ for behaviour violations and parents contacted with the Rethink

form sent home
● School assemblies will be twice a term only
● Children’s birthdays will be called over the PA on their actual birthday.  Only children present at school

will receive small gifts (except for illness). Weekend birthdays will be announced the following Monday.
● Awards will be given for SAFE, LEARN and RESPECT
● Children with a 95% attendance record will be rewarded at the end of each term.

Last week we had the pleasure of commissioning our new student leaders for 2023.  Congratulations to all
our leaders, I know that you will all continue to display our school values and expectations.  I was truly
inspired by the high quality speeches they prepared and delivered.

With every blessing,

Mrs Jo Clark







2023 Leaders

Last Tuesday, we held a Commissioning Mass for the new school leaders for 2023. It was great to see how proud each
of the new leaders were to receive their badges and be recognised for their leadership experience and potential.  We
congratulate each and every one of them and look forward to working with them to improve our school.  All leaders will
be part of our School Representative Council.

Each leader recited the leadership pledge:

We, the leaders of St Paul’s Catholic Primary School, promise to lead to the best of our ability.
We will set a good example for others in the playground and classroom and out in the community.

We will be honest, caring and generous towards our peers.

Schools Captains: Aliera Denholm and Ollie Pearson

Year 6 Class Captains: Finlay Webb and Ethan Connolly

Rice House Captains: Kailee Rose and Parker Matthews
McAuley House Captains: Ethan Allen and Nevaeh Lackington
Sheedy House Captains: James Stanley and Danikah Flakemore-Percey

Year 5 Class Captains: Bonnie Green and Adelayde Gill
Year 4 Class Captain: Khloe Collidge
Year 3 Class Captain: Kobi King



Communication Survey

At St Paul's we want to communicate information to you in the most efficient, convenient and timely manner.
We ask all families if possible to fill out a survey by following the link below. There will be a randomly selected
prize of a $50 gift voucher to someone who completes the survey. Thank you in advance for completing this
survey.

https://forms.gle/mzt8UgLdsuP8UzqC7

Congratulations Mitch!
Congratulations to Year Six student, Mitch Irwin, on winning 2 gold medals
at the Sydney Judo International Open.

ASSEMBLY NEXT WEEK

St Paul’s will host its first whole school assembly for 2023 next Friday (10th March) from
9am in the hall. Parents are welcome to attend if they wish.

⚽ SOCCER TOP COMPETITION ⚽

Thank you to all students who designed a new St Paul’s Strikers soccer top over the past few weeks. Mrs Clark
was very impressed with how creative our students were. Every student should be incredibly proud of
themselves for submitting their designs. The winning design will be announced at next week’s assembly and
will receive 2 children’s movie tickets, 2 adult movie tickets, a FREE soccer top with number 1 and FREE
registration for school soccer for the rest of their time at St Paul’s.

https://forms.gle/mzt8UgLdsuP8UzqC7


Grade 6 Excursion

Last Friday, 24th February, Year 6 embarked on their Leadership day, sponsored by the Sisters of Mercy.
Starting at 8:00am, students were eager to get on the road. We stopped at Huonville then Franklin and had a
play and Morning Tea. Once we got to Tahune, we scrambled up to the Airwalk first where the students had
the opportunity to conquer their fears and experience walking 50m above the forest floor. After this we
walked the Huon Pine Path where students listened to the sounds of the forest while walking in silence to let
our senses run wild. After making our way back to the buses, we journeyed to Sacred Heart, Geeveston. At
Geeveston, we caught up with former Deputy Principal, Annie Baker and were shown  the beautiful grounds of
her new school by the Sacred Heart 5/6 classes. Students were given an extra treat at the Geeveston Lolly
Shop where Sr Carmel bought a treat for each student to congratulate them on a great day. We wanted to
thank Sr Carmel and the Sisters of Mercy for sponsoring what was an amazing day. Grade 6 also wanted to
thank Annie Baker and the 5/6 students and teachers of Sacred Heart School Geeveston for their gracious
welcome and the fun we had touring their school.





Project Compassion

Coming home this week is our Caritas Project Compassion boxes for 2023. Each year for Lent we focus on

turning back to God through Fasting, Almsgiving and Prayer. In the last couple of weeks, both Grade 6 and

Grade 1 have organised fundraisers to contribute to the Caritas appeal. We are raising money for people like

Tereesa, a Gamilaroi woman from Western Sydney who struggled with homelessness while raising her four

children. Through the Baabayn Young Mums and Bubs Group, Tereesa was able to reconnect with her culture

and create a better future for her children. Through the fundraising of people like us, groups like Tereesa's

can thrive and help those less fortunate than ourselves. Please make sure your boxes return to your child's

teacher on the 5th of April.



SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM

Preparation for the Sacrament of Reconciliation

A meeting for parents of children from Grade 3 to Grade 6, who wish to be part of the program
will be held on MONDAY, MARCH 13th at 7.00pm at St Paul’s Church.
For further information please contact Sr Carmel - 6263 6939 (home).
Sr Carmel is also available for Baptism preparation.

Upcoming Events

Date Event

Tuesday, 7th March St Pat’s vist to St Paul’s (Year 6)

Thursday, 9th March St Paul’s Swimming Carnival

Friday 10th March Assembly - 9 am
Project Compassion Toy swap (Year 1 to lead)

Monday, 13th March PUBLIC HOLIDAY (NO SCHOOL)

Wednesday 15 -24th March NAPLAN (Year 3 & 5)

Friday 31st March STCPSSA Swimming Carnival

Sunday 2nd - Sunday 9th April HOLY WEEK

Thursday 6th April End of Term Assembly

Friday 7th April - 21st April SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

Monday 24th April Pupil Free Day

Tuesday 25th April ANZAC DAY - Public Holiday (No School)

Wednesday 26th April First day of Term 2


